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Information
Requested Action
MOTION TO ENACT Ordinance, the title of which is as follows: (Continued from June 7, 2022 -
Item No. 56)

AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF BROWARD COUNTY,
FLORIDA, PERTAINING TO PRIVATE PARKING TICKETS; REPEALING SECTION 20-164.2 OF
THE BROWARD COUNTY CODE OF ORDINANCES ("CODE"); AMENDING SECTION 8½-16 OF
THE CODE REGARDING CIVIL PENALTIES FOR VIOLATIONS OF SECTION 20-164.2; AND
PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY, INCLUSION IN THE CODE, AND AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

(Sponsored by the Board of County Commissioners)

Why Action is Necessary
A Resolution directing the County Administrator to publish notice of public hearing to consider
enactment of the Ordinance was adopted by the Board of County Commissioners at its meeting of
April 26, 2022.

What Action Accomplishes
Allows for the Board's consideration of the proposed Ordinance.

Is this Action Goal Related
No

Previous Action Taken

Summary Explanation/Background
On September 21, 2021, the Board enacted an Ordinance creating Section 20-164.2 of the Broward
County Code of Ordinances prohibiting private parking facilities from issuing private parking tickets to
motor vehicles. During the 2022 legislative session, the Legislature enacted Committee
Substitute/Senate Bill 1380 ("CS/SB 1380"), which prohibits counties and municipalities from
enacting ordinances restricting private property owners or operators from establishing their own rules
and rates to govern private parking on their property. CS/SB 1380 declares all prohibited local
ordinances null and void. CS/SB 1380 was signed by the Governor on June 7, 2022.

Source of Additional Information
René D. Harrod, Chief Deputy County Attorney, 954-357-7600
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Fiscal Impact
Fiscal Impact/Cost Summary
Per the Office of Management and Budget, the estimated impact on the budget does not exceed the
threshold required for a Fiscal Impact Statement.
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